
MINISTRY OF LABOR 

CABINET OF THE MINISTER 

General Immigration Coordination  

ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER/GM/CGIG/ Nr. 01/05  
 
Brasilia, DF on May 31, 2005 
 
THE GENERAL COORDINATOR OF IMMIGRATION, in the use of his legal 
attributions, and considering the need for enhanced juridical security regarding 
solicitations for the cancellation of issued work permits, DECIDES: 
 

1. As from the present date, the General Coordination will process only 
solicitations for the cancellation of a work permit that are accompanied by 
the following documents. 

a) Document on the election or nomination of the legal representative, 
duly registered at the Commercial Board or Notary Public Registry; 
and 

b) Public delegation of power of attorney, when the applicant is 
represented by an attorney or if private with a recognized signature. 

2. The cancellation solicitation must be registered and shall become a 
process of its own. Document copies, that have not been authenticated, 
will not be accepted nor will documents sent by fax. 

3. To be published in the Internal Report and the Internet. 
4. Inform the leadership as well as other employees of this General Coordination. 

 
Paulo Sérgio de Almeida 
Coordenador-Geral 

 
 


